
         House 15.1 

         Botany Bay 

         Trinity College Dublin 

         Dublin 2 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is Kieran McNulty and I am a final-year student in Trinity 

College Dublin. I study Law (L.L.B) and am hoping to graduate with a 2:1 degree. I am applying for 

the Byrne Wallace traineeship programme. 

I am interested in the work you do, particularly in childcare law. I am keen to learn more about 

arbitration also. I am very impressed that you support Focus Ireland and I want to work for a 

company which supports those less fortunate. 

I am a diligent, enthusiastic and bright worker. I have gained extensive experience from my years in 

university which will assist me in my work as a trainee. First and foremost, I spent two years on the 

Dublin University Law Society committee, first as the second year representative and then I served 

as the Secretary of the Committee. During my tenure, I organised the visits of guests such as Lord 

Neuberger, Director of the UN World Food Programme Ms Ertharin Cousin, Commander Chris 

Hadfield and activist Ory Okolloh. I secured the future visits of Amal Alamuddin and Jean-Claude 

Juncker. I am active in the Students’ Union in Trinity, working as the Citizenship Officer. I was 

previously the chair of the SU Council and this year I have organised the first political party leader’s 

debate to have occurred in years in Ireland, which will take place in November. I served on the board 

of one of the largest youth NGOs in Europe and organised two conferences for the same 

organisation, the European Youth Parliament.  

I am an honest person and I must be honest in applying to work at your company. Since 2012, I have 

suffered from an acute anxiety disorder, which is now being treated but did adversely affect my 

academic studies. I am now very much coping with the disorder and my third year results prove that 

I am capable of achieving. I expect to perform much better this year also now that I am coping with 

my situation.   

In conclusion, I do believe that I am an adept candidate to become a trainee in Byrne Wallace. I am 

prepared to work hard and to improve myself. I would very much appreciate an opportunity to show 

you what I can do. 

 

Warm regards, 

Kieran McNulty. 

(087) 9709686 


